CHRISTMAS MESSAGE 2007 
Bishop Leo O'Reilly
My dear people of the diocese of Kilmore,
Christmas greetings to you wherever you are. I hope that Christmas is a time of joy for you and your families and that the celebration of this feast in your home will bring you deep joy. If you are sick or if you are living in a nursing home you will be in our thoughts and prayers in a special way as we celebrate Masses for Christmas in all the churches in our diocese. If you are far from home this Christmas - working as a missionary, an aid worker, on service with peace-keeping forces, with an overseas company, living abroad or just on holiday, I send special greetings to you. If you are burdened by grief or sorrow or loss this Christmas do not lose heart. The birth of Christ is the birth of hope. God has walked among us and still walks among us in the person of Christ bringing us hope and salvation.
One of the highlights of the year gone by for the Church in our diocese was the elevation of Archbishop Sean Brady of Armagh to the College of Cardinals by Pope Benedict XVI. This was a cause of general rejoicing throughout the country, North and South, but especially in the Cardinal's diocese of Armagh and here in his native diocese. Warm tributes were paid to the new Cardinal by President McAleese and by many others. He was praised highly for his contribution to peace in the North.
We had an opportunity to celebrate with the new Cardinal on his first official visit to Cavan recently, on Sunday 16 December when he celebrated Mass in our Cathedral and was honoured with a civic reception by Cavan Co. Council. At a reception in the Kilmore Hotel we were proud to present to him a specially engraved chalice, a set of vestments and matching mitre. In this way we wanted to mark appropriately the historic event of the appointment of the first Cardinal of the Church from the county of Cavan and the diocese of Kilmore.
There were many other good things that happened in the year that is nearly over. As we celebrate the birth of Jesus, the Prince of Peace, it is fitting to recall the greatest gift that the year brought, namely the new beginning of peace and co-operation in Northern Ireland. This came with the restoration of the Northern Assembly and of devolved institutions on 8 May. In his responses to the many tributes paid to him after his appointment the new Cardinal highlighted the quiet efforts and prayers of many, many people in bringing about the peace which we now enjoy. We are privileged to see the fruits of persevering prayer for peace and those who were once enemies working together for a shared future.
Another significant event in our diocese in the past year was the Diocesan Assembly in October. Priests, religious and lay people from all the parishes gathered for a day to reflect on the theme of Vocations. The shortage of candidates for the priesthood and religious life is a serious cause of concern, but the spirit of the discussions was positive and constructive. The commitment and involvement of so many lay people in the work of our parishes was a source of great hope for the future. We look forward to the next stage in furthering the work begun at the Assembly. And we continue to pray for vocations to the priesthood and religious life, and to support and encourage those who feel called.
As we celebrate Christmas we must not forget those for whom Christmas will be just another day of hunger and poverty and suffering. Jesus was born in poverty and Christ often comes to us today in the poor and the weak and the stranger. May we have the grace to recognize and honour him in whatever guise he comes to us. Once again, I wish you all a very happy and peaceful Christmas.
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